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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:00 P.M. on Thursday, February 8, 2018 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  M. Christie, Chair; R. Meredith-Warren, Vice-Chair; D. Maurer, S. McCarthy and N. Nial.  Also present was John Macero, Superintendent of Schools and Lauren Celi, Director of Finance.
M. Christie called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:00 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
January 25, 2018 Regular Meeting
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by D. Maurer to approve the minutes of January 25, 2018. The motion was approved 4-0-1 with S. McCarthy abstaining
January 25, 2018 Executive Session
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to approve the minutes of January 25, 2018 to remain confidential.  The motion was approved 4-0-1 with S. McCarthy abstaining.

C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by N. Nial and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Bill Warrant #18-13 in the amount of $459,858.86.  The motion was approved 5-0.  

D. Public Comment


None

E. Student Representative 

Dylan Oesch-Emmel Dylan reported that National Honor Society inductions will take place on Monday, February 12th and the Carnival Ball will be held on March 16 and 17.  
F. Approval of High School Program of Studies
Principal Donna Cargill summarized the following changes to the 2018-2019 High School Program of Studies:

· GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS: 

· 10 Hours of community service each year they attend Stoneham High School (beginning with the class of 2022)

· ENGLISH:  
· English IV name changed to Traditional British Literature 

· New Course:  Women’s Literature

· New Course:  The Hero’s Quest

· New Course:  Shakespeare

· New Course:  Understanding Culture Through Global Literature

· Course Removal:  ESL English

· FAMILY AND CONSUMER SCIENCE:

· New Course:  Adult Skills
· FINE ARTS:  
· Level Expansion to AP:  Studio Art
· HEALTH EDUCATION:

· New Course:  Healthy Choices
· MATHEMATICS: 
· Course Removal: Algebra I Transitional, Geometry Transitional, Topics in Algebra Transitional, Applications of Algebra and Geometry Transitional
· New Course:  Trigonometry II

· New Course:  Advanced Placement Statistics

· SCIENCE: 
· New Course:  Oceanography
· New Course:  Digital Cartography

· New Course:  Planetary Exploration through Remote Sensing

· New Course:  Geoscience

· SOCIAL STUDIES: 
· New Course:  Advanced Placement Economics
· New Course:  The Great Debate

· SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY, ENGINEERING, MATHEMATICS (STEM): 
· New Course:  Computer Science Essentials
· New Course:  Cybersecurity

· New Course:  Human Body Systems

· New Course:  Student Tech Leaders I

A discussion followed regarding suggested course patterns and collaboration of courses not offered at Stoneham High School with Middlesex League Principals

ACTION:  A motion was made by D. Maurer and seconded by N. Nial to approve the above changes to the High School Program of Studies for 2018-2019.  The motion was approved 5-0.
G. Donation Approval
Mr. Macero recommended approval of a $1,650 donation from Gravestar Foundation.  The donation will be split with $700 going to the hockey team and $950 going to the Booster Club.
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to accept the donation from Gravestar Foundation.  The motion was approved 5-0.
H. FY19 Budget Update
Mr. Macero reported there were no additional budget updates but that he does anticipate multiple changes once the Town has released their budget.  A Public Hearing on the school budget will be posted for March 8th.  
I. South School Principal Update
Mr. Macero reported that they are in the final stages of interviews for the South School Principal position and hopes to make a decision next week.  The final candidates are:
Christina DiCalogero – Vice Principal in Salem

Rosa Flynn – Teacher in Stoneham

Eric Jones – Principal in Saugus

J. Superintendent Evaluation - Update
R. Meredith-Warren reported that the Superintendent Evaluation Subcommittee met on February 1st and reviewed the Superintendent’s goals for the 2017-2018 school year.  All evidence has been collected and will be sent to each member electronically.  It is anticipated that the evaluation will be within the approved timeline and it will be ready to put on the agenda in March.
K. DISCUSSION, CORRESPONDENCE, NEW ITEMS
M. Christie announced that the annual SBCEF Trivia Bee will take place on March 23 at the Robin Hood School.
R. Meredith-Warren reported on the Housing Production Plan Forum that was held on January 30, 2018.

L. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Macero reported on the following:
· Personnel Update

· Preschool program will remain at Colonial Park and Robin Hood this year.  A committee is being formed to review the program and make recommendations for the 2019-2020 school year that will support all elementary schools and all children.

· Preschool and Kindergarten 2018-2019 enrollment update

· MBTA Bus Service:  A meeting has been scheduled for next week in Representative Day’s office with the STAC and MBTA to discuss the possibility of adding or rerouting some of their busses so that the High School could be a drop off on Franklin Street.

· Requesting a review of policy 9-17 age admission for kindergarten and first grade to include consideration of a policy waiver on an individual basis.
· Boiler at SEEM (old Central School) will need replacement – not an emergency but a concern.  Will place discussion on the March 8 agenda.

· Moving forward towards outsourcing a daycare for staff with the goal to house it in the Central Middle School Project Room.

· Discussions in place to move the Superintendent’s Office to the Central Middle School in the former Central Elementary School main offices.  This would make the office more accessible.
M. EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Collective Bargaining per MGL Chapter 30A, §21(a) (3) as an open discussion may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the Committee.
None

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by D. Maurer to adjourn at 8:10 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.

Respectfully Submitted

John Macero, Superintendent of Schools
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